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FLPD CAPTURES ONE OF 
AMERICA’S MOST WANTED 

On June 8th, 2012, members of the Fort Lauderdale Police Fugitive Unit received 
information from the New Jersey State Police that a fugitive was possibly 
transient in the City of Fort Lauderdale.  New Jersey State Police identified the 
fugitive as Robert Marone, W/M, 69 y.o.a, and was one of the top 12 most 
wanted fugitives out of New Jersey. 
 
Acting upon information received from the tip, detectives from the Fort 
Lauderdale Police Fugitive Unit, which consists of Fort Lauderdale detectives 
assigned to the F.B.I. Fugitive Task Force and U.S. Marshall Service, 
immediately conducted a follow up investigation and started pursuing leads.  Fort 
Lauderdale Police Fugitive Detective Chuck Morrow, along with the Fort 
Lauderdale Career Criminal Unit, were able to locate Marone within a matter of 
hours.  Marone was located in the 1000 block of State Road 84 in the City of Fort 
Lauderdale. 
 
Marone was wanted in New Jersey for parole violations stemming from a 1971 
murder conviction as well as a warrant for Aggravated Sexual Assault on a Child 
in 1992.  Marone’s warrants were issued in July of 1992 for the Aggravated 
Sexual Assault on a Child as well as the Parole Violation for Murder.  Marone 
had been on the run for nearly 20 years and was featured on America’s Most 
Wanted back in March of 2002. 
 
Marone was taken into custody by Fort Lauderdale Police Detectives without 
further incident and is currently being held at the Broward County Main Jail, 
awaiting extradition back to the State of New Jersey. 
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